Julia and Sara Dehm

4/13 Burchett St

Brunswick 3056

Dear Madam or Sir, 

RE: Plastic Bay Levy

We are writing to support the levy on plastic bags being proposed by Bob Brown. We have family in Germany and have often visited and are aware and impressed by how effective the levy has been there. We believe that in Australia a similar outcome would eventuate, and a massive reduction the 6 billion bags produced in Australia annually would be achieved. The case of Ireland also highlights this were in the first 5 month a 90% reduction was observed. 

Reducing Australia’s plastic bag consumption has many beneficial outcomes. The litter caused by such bags to waterways, park reserves and roadsides which is issue for both human amenity and also regarding the danger that such bags cause to wildlife in these areas, especially to fish, sharks and whales who mistake the bags as jelly fish. 

Moreover, there is wide popular support for such a move, with a Ray Morgan poll in 2002 finding that 79% of Australia’s approve of such a levy. Moonies raised in this way could be put to use for other environmental projects, most appropriately for cleaning up of our waterways or also the increasingly worsening salinity crisis.

We strongly support such a move of imposing an optional tax which would work as an incentive to curb and altogether destructive practice and help Australia move towards a more sustainable future. 

Yours sincerely, 

Julia and Sara Dehm

